
Girton Tennis Club AGM   7th March 2013   

1. Members present 
Andy Luff, Alan Richardson, Lesley-Ann Parker, Rafi Blumenfeld, Barrie 
Spencer, Alan Franklin, Roger Coey, Ruth Mynott 
Apologies 
Kevin Clarke, Kevin Keeves, Sue Hoyland, Margaret Pearce Higgins and 
Andy Bullett 

2. 2012 Minutes 
Read and accepted 

3. Aims 
Encourage teenagers and women to join the club – link in to Cotton Hall 
Youth Club. Alan F to contact the club and see if Wed night might be of 
interest for them to try tennis. 

4. Chairman’s report 
Roger thanked the committee for all their support of the club. Acknowledged 
the need to increase the membership. Approved the new website and the 
regular club news being inserted into the Girton Parish News. Also thanked 
the 2 Club teams for their efforts and for the good results both the Men’s and 
Mixed achieved. 

5. Treasurer’s report 
Please see attached. Conclusions are that the club have suffered a loss of 
£676.12 last season, due in part to increased rent and decrease in membership 
by around 25%. Rent has risen from £1883.70 to £1936.50 

6. Appointment of Officers 
The following were proposed, seconded and accepted: 
Alan Franklin – Secretary 
Kevin Keeves – Membership Secretary 
Andy Luff – Treasurer 
Alan Richardson – Equipment/balls 
Committee Members:  Rafi Blumenfeld, Ruth Lawton and Lesley-Ann Parker 
Team Captains: Mens – Andy Luff/Mark Lawton Mixed-Sue Hoyland 

7. AOB 
Fees are to be increased by 10% but early payment discount to still apply. 
Wimbledon Ballot was discussed and it was decided to be independent as a 
club and do this Manually. 
Future emails to members to always include the website for reference 
Leaflet to be produced to promote the club – inquire whether it can be inserted 
and delivered with the Girton Parish News. 
Rafi to put the Club on Facebook 



MUGA usage is quite limited and this should be reflected in a reduced 
donation to the Parish Council. 
Suggestion to increase members..introduce a friend and get discount 
Christmas Dinner – Sat 7th Dec at The Crown, Girton. 
Provisional date for next meeting to review membership and financial 
prospects for 2013: Tuesday 23rd May. 

Meeting closed at 21.30 

A committee meeting followed the AGM and Roger Coey was unanimously 
elected as Club Chairman which he accepted 


